

Economic Development & Tourism Committee 411 Main St.

Catskill, NY 12414

Committee Meeting http://greenegovernment.com/

~ Agenda ~

Monday, March 16, 2015

6:00 PM

Caucus Room 468

Economic Development and Tourism Members: Chairperson Handel; Legislators Overbaugh, Hitchcock, Gardner, Van Slyke and Seeley

Call to Order

Proposed Agenda Item:

1. Reappointing Member - Greene County Planning Board

Information Items:

Business Advisory Committee Meeting Minutes February 13, 2015 Greene County Planning Board Meeting Minutes February 18, 2015 Tourism Advisory Committee Meeting Minutes February 24, 2015

Adjournment



DOC ID: 1628

Resolution No.

Reappointing Member - Greene County Planning Board

BE IT RESOLVED, that the following individual be reappointed as a member of the Greene County Planning Board, representing town/village as indicated for a three year term which shall expire March 15, 2018:

NAME:

TOWNS/VILLAGES:

Thomas Poelker

Town Of Windham

Meeting History

Current Meeting

03/16/15

Economic Development & Tourism Committee





BUSINESS ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

February 13, 2015 411 Main St. Catskill, NY 10:00 a.m. - 11:30 a.m.

Committee Attendance – Jeff Friedman, Greene County Chamber of Commerce; Mike McCrary, Hunter Chamber of Commerce; Kay Stamer, Greene County Council on the Arts; Lisa Jaeger, Windham Chamber of Commerce

County Legislators - Joe Kozloski, Eugene Hatton

Staff - Warren Hart, Teri Weiss, Karl Heck

Others in Attendance - Kathleen McQuaid, KathodeRay Media Inc.; Liz Kirkhus, Lovely

Warren opened the meeting by thanking everyone for attending and welcomed Liz Kirkhus proprietor of the business Lovely, located in the Village of Catskill, and active with the businesses in the village. He explained the function of the Business Advisory Committee and everyone introduced themselves.

Kathleen from KathodeRay Media started the meeting by presenting the Marketing and Advertising Plan for the months of January through March of 2015. Everyone received a handout of the plan with copies of the individual ads. She explained each of the target markets and the type of media placement and campaign that coincided with it. She also explained the messaging and goals for the creative display ads. Ad placement is being done in the NYC/Metro and Hudson Valley. Several publications require specific site placement directly with them, including BKmag.com, an online Brooklyn magazine, Upstater, an upscale real estate magazine, and Chronogram. Advertising is also being placed locally in the Register Star and the Daily Mail. Digital paid media advertising is done online through programmatic buying covering a broad selection of media publications. Additional online advertising was also placed on Google Display Advertising. Copies of the creative were included in the handout.

Kathleen also explained Key Phrase Search Advertising, and had the stats for the December and January landing page for Invest in Greene, using key phrases, such as "Starting a Business". This campaign is targeted towards Invest in Greene. She also reviewed the stats for the month of

December and January landing pages for both the Buy in Greene page and Invest in Greene page.

Kathleen then reviewed the January Advertising Report with the Committee, explaining our social media advertising figures. The new Facebook ad campaign and outreach efforts, targeting both consumer and business owners, has resulted in an impressive increase of "likes" to our page. We'll continue this effort throughout 2015. We review the number of Business owners and Consumers page likes for advertising that was targeted to the Metro/NYC and the Hudson Valley areas for the month of January.

Jeff commented that the number of Facebook "likes" has exceeded over Eleven Hundred in a very short period. Discussion ensued regarding the amount of operating businesses within the County, and distribution for the collateral material to those businesses.

Kathleen then reviewed the website stats stating that we've seen a 98.5% increase in sessions over January 2014 along with website page views increasing by 154% from January 2014. These substantial increases are all do to our current marketing efforts. The committee reviewed the click throughs to local businesses and commented how positively the site is working as a business listing and search site.

She also spoke about our Google Adword advertising campaign targeting our Invest in Greene campaign. We received 476 Search clicks and 145 Display clicks. With this campaign we only pay for the number of click-throughs that we receive, which is a cost effective means of advertising. So far, the marketing campaign has also resulted in an increase of visitors to our Invest in Greene pages especially the Start a New Business pages. Kathleen reviewed the top 10 landing pages of the site with everyone.

Kathleen was pleased with the site traffic so far for both campaigns, but since the Buy In Greene pages received relatively more traffic they will focus on optimizing the Invest in Greene Pages this upcoming month. They'll also be optimizing Start a Business and Business Growth key words next month.

Teri distributed the collateral material packets for distribution to downtowns throughout the county, including: posters, window stickers, rack cards, instructions for businesses, and a personal message from Chairman Lewis. The BAC members discussed the size of the posters and it was agreed that smaller posers would also be printed, as it was felt that some businesses would not want to commit window store front space to display them.





Teri worked with the BAC members to create a collateral distribution list, assigning responsibilities for distribution of the materials to all downtown businesses. With a collaborate effort between the Greene County Chamber, local town chambers, business groups, and county staff, we should be able to reach most of the businesses within the County's main street business corridors with the promotional collateral.

Jeff Friedman stated that he has been talking about the program at every Chamber event and meeting that he's been attending. "Everyone is very interested in this program and very excited to hear that the Legislature is supportive of this campaign".

He's also been working closely with Columbia Greene Media Business Editor Melanie Lekocevic and suggested that we meet with her regarding the new program. Engaging the media will help create awareness and engage the readership and business owners of our efforts.

Liz suggested that we participate in a business meeting that she is setting up in Catskill with the assistance of the Greene County Chamber. It was greed that this would be a great opportunity to personally discuss the program and how it can support local marketing efforts.

Warren updated the group on two important tourism projects that will be executed in 2015; the launch of two new websites and integrated advertising for the Greene County Craft Beverage Campaign, including assisting the local beverage producers with the formation of a state designated beverage trail; and a Motorcycle Campaign, with branded routes, and events that focus around them

Warren stressed the importance of having active business representation from each community and asked the BAC to consider recommending additional business people to join the Committee.

Teri would be in contact with everyone via email for follow-up and coordination of the collateral distribution and to set up the next BAC meeting.



Greene County Economic Development, Tourism & Planning

411 Main Street, Suite 419 Catskill, New York 12414

> Warren Hart Director





Minutes of February 18, 2015 Meeting

Attendance was taken at 6:45 PM. Members present and absent were:

Arnie Cavallaro, Greenville
Erik Allan, Ashland
Jim Dymond, Prattsville
Anthony Paluch, Athens T
Cynthia LaPierre, Jewett
John Cashin, New Baltimore
Harold Goldberg, Hunter V.
Mitchell Smith, Catskill V.
Josephine Michaud-Uhrik, Hunter T.

Thomas Poelker, Windham Eva Atwood, Catskill T Lee McGunnigle, Tannersville Elizabeth Hansen, Cairo Peter Alberti, Athens V. Jennifer Cawein, Lexington George Carroll, Durham

Also in attendance was Ed Diamante of the Greene County Department of Planning and Economic Development.

Due to lack of quorum, the meeting was not called to order.

Respectfully Submitted,

Ed Diamante, Secretary





Greene County Tourism Advisory Committee Meeting Minutes

Date: Tuesday February 24, 2015 - 9:30 a.m. Christman's Windham House

Attendance:

Committee Members Attending –Carol Schreiber, Baumann's Brookside; Betsy Jacks, Thomas Cole House; Brian Christman, Christman's Windham House; Lenore Whitcomb, Winter Clove Inn; Chuck Tomajko, Fairlawn Inn.

Legislators in Attendance - Kevin Lewis, Chairman; Patty Handle; Eugene Hatton

Others in Attendance - Kelly Frady, Rebecca Steffan, Shelly Cihan of Adworkshop; Ruth Christman

Staff -Warren Hart, Heather Bagshaw, Nancy Petramale, Teri Weiss, Karl Heck

Brian Christman welcomed everyone to the Windham House. He gave a brief overview of the history of the Inn, and explained the renovations that will be taking place this year to the Inn and changes to the golf course.

Chuck started the meeting by mentioning that this has been one of his best years, and he is hoping to break all records. He attributed a lot of it to the ongoing marketing work that the Tourism Office has been doing over the past several years. He also has become very proactive with his own creative marketing efforts, especially in regards to promotional packages and a much more social media presence. Chuck also feels that Trip Advisor has been beneficial to his increase in visitors.

Warren mentioned that ILNY now has a new mobile application. Nancy oversees the site and continually populates it with all of Greene County's information. Additionally, Catskill Association for Tourism (CAT) is now contracted with Adworkshop, and one of the items they are currently working on is creating a CATS Regional Landing Page that will be placed on Trip Advisor.

Gene Hatton complimented Chuck on behalf of his efforts. "It's been almost the perfect winter, plenty of snow, and gas prices have been down, this and strong marketing efforts help contribute to a successful season". Chuck has always felt that it's always good to share "street" information such as stats with fellow tourism partners.

Warren mentioned that state data and statistics are not sent to the County in a timely manner. Our office is continually following and updating County statistical numbers, such as: job growth rate, unemployment rate, visitor spending, click through rates on the website, and sales tax revenue. Recently we were able to report that the job growth rate and sales tax revenue has been up. Kevin also mentioned that unfortunately we're unable to track sales tax revenue that closely, which is very frustrating to the County.

Another discussion that ensued among everyone was the topic of buses from the City to the Mountains, making it easily accessible to ski. Brian mentioned that the Town of Windham, through the Windham Council will now have a shuttle that takes people from the Mountain into the Town and throughout. Gene mentioned the significance of shuttles to towns, like the Spirit of the Hudson that shuttles passengers from Hudson to Athens during the summer months.

Betsy talked about the new studio that's currently being built, in spite of the weather, and is still on track to open this summer. In collaboration with the opening, there will be a ribbon cutting and an exhibition opening party taking place at the Historic Catskill Point. In addition, she also spoke about the shuttle that will coincide with the River Crossing Exhibition, it will originate at the Amtrak Station in Hudson, go to Olana, over to the Thomas Cole House, and down to Main Street in the Village of Catskill.

Nancy recently attended the Philadelphia Inquirer Travel Show at which a women who has a radio show focusing on the craft beer industry, spoke with her regarding local breweries and then featured Crossroads Brewery in Athens and Cave Mountain in Windham during her show.

Kelly and Shelly then presented the 2014 Marketing Strategy PowerPoint presentation. Kelly began with the overview of the objectives, audiences, campaigns and target markets. She then presented the projects completed in 2014; which included the media plans, broadcast, videos, creative and TAC priorities. Next, she provided a brief summary of the 2014 results specifically pointing out that the new site launched on April 17, 2014 where it takes time for search engines and referrers to "catch up" with these changes.

Next, Kelly reviewed the website statistics where it showed that over 50% of the visitors came from organic search, followed by display advertising, referrals, direct, and paid search, respectively. She went on to show that people are interested in content on events, family resorts, and lodging.

Kelly emphasizes the importance of creating specific packages relating to your business and to make sure you have a clean, friendly URL. She also added that when people are searching, they are going directly to the page, and not necessarily to the home page, but are staying longer on those direct pages. We are also seeing a very good CTR, above the average on every campaign.

Shelly also added that the internal pages bring more people into the site, and result in more shared pages. Facebook also continues to dominate the social media channels. We are also seeing an increase in visits surrounding different holidays.

Kelly went on to show the increase in goal completion, specific to the viewing on the Travel Guide and newsletter signups. Plus, the book now feature added last year is helping to drive traffic to lodging facilities for booking options.

Kelly spoke about the campaign performances, which represented almost 17% of site visits, that had a higher than normal click through rate on banner ads and pre-roll videos. She presented each campaign, which had supporting visuals, results, and ad performances by target.

Shelly then went on to show the results of digital marketing, specific to organic traffic search results, pay-per-click campaigns and Facebook ads. Overall, the click-through-rates (CLR) for Adwords were above Google standards.

Kelly stated that Adworkshop is now purchasing most of the media through a "Trade Desk", which enables them to purchase at a discounted rate. Adworkshop will now create banner and display ads on a template that can be used for all display advertising by just switching out the photos and messaging. This too, will be a cost saving factor.

Heather stated that we are targeting specific audiences for each of our campaigns. We have found that the best performing banner ads are those that have a specific call to action, such as an event, activity or place. For example, Heather mentioned that ads using Taste of Country perform better than a general events ad.

Rebecca then presented the GNC Cumulative PR Report, she spoke about several items;

- PR Efforts and Pitch Summary,
- The Beat I Love NY

- Media Visits
- 2014 & 2015 Travel Trends
- Top Monthly Placement Overview
- Top Media Placement Keywords
- Going Forward into 2015

Another item discussed was the film landing page, which is now live, already registering downloads, and the feedback has been very positive.

Chuck asked if there was an event centered on food and locally sourced products as this is a growing focus in the Catskills. Warren referenced Taste of the Catskills, which is an annual family friendly event held in Delhi, that showcases food, beer, crafts, and wine of the region. Heather mentioned the Kaaterskill Clove Experience and provided examples on options of art and culture related content for packaging ideas. Chuck suggested the Kaaterskill Clove Experience be included as a presentation topic in the spring Tourism Seminar.

Heather reminded everyone of the date for the Tourism Seminar, which is scheduled for May 5, 2015 at Villa Vosilla. The topics will be Digital Marketing 101 & 102 and the importance of leveraging the Tourism Department and the advertising campaigns. It will open with the 2015 plan, including the Kaaterskill Clove Experience.

Warren introduced the topic and asked the question of how Greene County should get prepared for the opening of the casino in Sullivan County. There will be more discussion on this topic as the CATS regional tourism agency gets information and becomes more engaged. However, initial thoughts shared by the TAC and the Tourism Staff were for Greene County to stay the course on our family friendly and adventure advertising and marketing program.

The next meeting will be held on March 17, 2015 at Windham Mountain.